MINUTES – November 3, 2008
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, November 3, 2008 in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Jeff Tate, Joe Riffle, Ty Tracy, Bob Hathaway, and Judy Karchner. Also present was Police Chief Roy Whitehead, Works Administrator Bob Rickard, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Karen Schepman,  Margaret Sattler, Webelo’s Leader Daren Cable, and Webelo’s Brandon Cowell, Colton Dawkins, and Noah Cable. Council Member Monte Porter entered at 7:15pm.
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order, and Webelo Brandon Cowell led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of October 20 were approved as amended. Minutes of the Special Council Meeting, Public Safety and Public Works & Maintenance Committee meetings of October 29, and Administrative & Personnel Committee meeting of November 1 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION

Mayor Harman welcomed Webelo’s Leader Daren Cable, and Webelo’s Brandon Cowell, Colton Dawkins, and Noah Cable. They are learning about citizenship, and the local government. They were presented a Woodville Flag Pin, and were invited to ask questions.
Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles reported that a Zoning Board of Appeals meeting has been scheduled for November 11 at 7:00pm for the Sanderson property on George St. for a new front porch. The Board will then hear a variance request at 7:30pm from Aaron Nye, DBA Oak Ridge Rentals, for a limited variance on the residential use of the Motel property on Water St. Mr. Nye has a contract to purchase the Motel contingent on the outcome of the variance. Council member Hathaway questioned if anyone knew the condition of Mr. Nye’s other rental properties, and no one present had. Mr. Rowles asked that Council consider attending the Zoning Board meeting to offer their opinions on the variance.
REPORTS
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported that they had met on November 1 to review the applications that have been submitted for the Lineman position. Rickard will be contacting the applicants to set up interviews for November 8th at 9:30am. 
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway reported that Mike O’Connor has raised some concerns about cats in his neighborhood. Hathaway reported that he spoke with Chief Whitehead about this situation. Chief Whitehead said that he had tried to draft an Ordinance with the Clerk, but it was not going to be possible since there is know where to house the cats if they are picked up.
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PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway-Continue: Since the cats are not required by law to be licensed, it will be difficult to prove ownership. According to Karchner an organization named Humanity of Ohio is supported by grant funds and will spay and neuter cats for a small fee.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner- No Report.
FINANCE – Tracy reported that he had been in contact with Toledo Sign, and they will be sending a representative out to give us a quote to upgrade the sign by the Post Office.
Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1457 in the amount of $58,470.05. Tate second. VOTE – Yeas-  Tracy, Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY – Tate reported that the committee had met on October 29 to discuss the hiring of an assistant crossing guard for the Main St. and Pine Road crossing. Since Main St. is now a 4 lane highway, Chief Whitehead feels that a second guard is needed to safely cross the children. Woodmore Schools Superintendent, Jane Garling was present at the committee meeting and agreed to the assistant guard, as well as the School paying for half of the wage of the assistant guard. Chief Whitehead also stated that the present crossing guard Judy Steinmeyer’s husband, Bill has been helping her out. Chief Whitehead would like to recommend that he be hired to fill the position. Tate made a motion to hire William Steinmeyer for the assistant crossing guard position at a nine month salary of $2,577.50 with half of that amount being paid by the Woodmore Schools. Riffle second. VOTE – Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tracy. Nays –None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
Given that we will be losing the traffic light at Elm and Main Streets, Tate recommended that we take a proactive approach and limit the time that the light is working. Chief Whitehead is also waiting on information from ODOT about getting school zone signs and having the road striped for a school zone area since we will be losing the light. Tate made a motion that the Traffic Light at Elm and Main Streets be flashing red on the Elm St. side, and yellow on the Main St. side, except during school zone times.Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter – No report. 
.
WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· Traffic light at Rt. 105(Pemberville Rd.) and Main St. did have some trouble with the loops that were installed to control the length of the stop time on Pemberville Rd. ODOT has indicated that this issue has been resolved.

· The inspection of the compost pile was okay.

· Lime Road has been striped and looks good. 
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WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – CONTINUED- Rickard:

· The buildings at Trail Marker Park have been painted by the Sandusky County Community Work Program.
· The Hydrant Flushing has been completed.

· Smith Paving was awarded the bid from Sandusky County for the Community Development Block Grants (CDBG), and will be doing curb cuts and handicapped ramps on the North side of town.
· AMP-Ohio conference went very well and was well attended again this year.

· The report is back from Eagon & Associates on the condition of the drinking water-supply wells. A meeting will be set with the EPA to review Eagon & Associates recommendations from their findings. After that meeting, another meeting will be set with BOPA and Council to review the results of the reports.

POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Whitehead requested that Mayor Harman recommend 
for promotion Auxiliary Officer’s Keith Hurst, and Gregory O’Such to part-time Officers.

Chief Whitehead recommended that they both receive $10.00 per hour, and that they will need to pass a physical exam. Both are eligible for a raise after a six month probation period.  Tate made a motion to hire Keith Hurst and Gregory O’Such to part-time Officers at a pay rate per hour of $10.00. Riffle second. VOTE – Yeas- Tate,Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion reported that OPERS refunded to the Village the  $1,830.80 that was paid for Larry Shue to bring him to a current status. It was determined that the Village was not responsible to pay unless Mr. Shue wanted to purchase his time.
NEW BUSINESS- Riffle asked if anyone had received an e-mail from Beth Zajac regarding the BOPA. Since no one had, Riffle stated that he will forward the e-mail to Council.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:46p.m.
__________________________                                   ________________________

Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion                                Mayor Richard A. Harman
